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Chairman Merrin, Vice-Chairman Manning, Ranking Member Boyd and members of the House Health Committee: Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony in support of HB 243. 
My name is Christan Craft and I support HB 243 for the sake of my daughter and many other children and families that have been denied coverage by private/group insurance. 

Our spunky, sweet, and so very intelligent little girl had lost so much interest in learning when she went to preschool in fall of 2018 at 4 years old. She was uninterested in practicing letter sounds and recognition and was doing below benchmark in the classroom. 

Thankfully, our school did not let her failed hearing test be pushed to the side.

Thankfully, our pediatrician made a great recommendation to the Audiology Department at Nationwide Children’s Hostpital.

The next thing we should be thankful for is coverage through our (healthcare) employer for coverage of the device our little girl needed to be able to excel in school. Unfortunately, I was told that the hearing aid would fall under “DME” and would not be covered. 

Not. One. Single. Penny. 

All (nearly) $2,000 for a single hearing aid would need to be paid out of pocket. The device, the fitting fee and the ear mold were all things that would need to be paid for, one way or another. That’s just the initial cost, ear mold fittings every 6  months to 1 year and replacement of the hearing aid approximately every 3 years in addition to costs of the audiology   There aren’t many times that I am speechless, but this was one of them. The thoughts of “how can we afford this” flooded my mind daily causing so much stress on our daily lives. Not getting the hearing aid was never an option. We would HAVE to make it work somehow, credit card, retirement loan, personal loan, however we needed to make this work, we would. 

The problem is that we shouldn’t have had to “just make it work”. As middle class, hard working U.S. citizens that pay more each year for the insurance our employer is contracted with we should not have to wonder if anything would be covered that would help our child thrive. No working, insurance paying, U.S. citizen should ever have to wonder if their child can receive the proper medical care that they need to succeed. While a hearing aid is not a “medication”, it is 100% necessary to help many children communicate, listen, learn, and develop effectively.

It breaks my heart to think that some children may be delayed or never get the proper device they need for their best chance at development due to lack of payment through insurance. 

Thankfully, we were able to make it work. We noticed the first day of wearing her super special and super sparkly, pink and purple hearing aid that our little Youtube loving girl could watch her shows at about half the volume and wondered why we were being so loud. 
Thankfully, I can report that our little girl is doing so well in school and had a complete turnaround from this time last year. With the device she needed, her teacher and teacher’s aid were able to tell a difference in her attention span and focus almost immediately. The sounds of all the children in the classroom were no longer so overwhelming that she couldn’t focus. She’s able to excel in kindergarten this year thanks to an early diagnosis and our dedication to her treatment. 

Learning is hard for kids, we should have to worry about it being more difficult due to a lack of coverage. I fear that with a lack of treatment she would have further speech impairment that would have required therapy. Without proper intervention we likely would have had to deal with behavioral issues at school due to lack of interest for learning because it would have been more difficult for her to focus on listening. Treatment was key for this success story and I am so happy that we don’t have to worry about what could have been if we couldn’t have received prompt treatment for lack of funds. 
For now, I can rest easy at night knowing we are giving our daughter the best chance at an education we possibly can. I hope the house will consider passing H.B. 243 so that our family and many others can have a weight lifted off knowing that their children will receive the proper care they need to thrive physically and emotionally. 
Thank you for considering my families personal struggle with this issue. Feel free to contact me should any more information be helpful to the committee. 

Sincerely, 

Christan Craft
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